
Agenda Item: 13. 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 

 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: July 5, 2018  

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
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A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  

1. The grand opening of Flanagan Lake was a huge success…even with an unexpected gas leak! 

The media coverage was fantastic and nearly 100 people have already entered the “Dam Fun 

Contest” to win some incredible donated prizes. The contest ends August 16th. I would also like 

to thank Husch Blackwell for the congratulatory ad they placed in the Midlands Business 

Journal. It is greatly appreciated. A copy of the ad is attached.  

 

2. The hot weather means summer camp time. Austen and Kaylyn were busy with Discovering 

Nature Camp, where they taught 28 kids all about birds, reptiles, survival camp, bugs, and water.  

 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

1. Nicole Gust completed a course through American Purchasing Society, “76 Ways to Improve 

Purchasing Performance” and was awarded certification. A copy of the certification is 

attached. Great job, Nicole.  

 

2.  Mike Grube has completed two Microsoft Courses, receiving certification on “Completing 

Automating Administration with Windows PowerShell” and “Installation, Storage, and Compute 

with Microsoft Windows Server 2016.” A copy of both certifications is attached. Way to go, 

Mike.  

 

3. The Silver Sneakers group sent a letter to the District thanking the O&M team, saying “The 

pavilion we reserve always has debris blown out, tables in order and grasses mowed. We 

appreciate your efforts.” Thank you Bill, Tom and the rest of the crew for working so hard to 

keep the Chalco Hills grounds and amenities immaculate. A copy of the letter is attached.  

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report 

indicating construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the 

month of July 2018 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you 
have any questions. 

 

D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of June 18, 2018, 

is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any 

questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 

E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting took place on June 28, 2018. The minutes are 

attached. 



 
 

 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 



 
  



 


